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APPOINTMENT OF PRINCIPAL, DUCE 
 

We are pleased to inform the University of Dar es Salaam community and the general 

public that in the exercise of powers vested upon him under Article 7 (3) of the 

University of Dar es Salaam Charter 2007, as read together with Rule 9 of the 

University of Dar es Salaam Rules, 2007; and Article 9 (1) of Dar es Salaam 

University College of Education Charter 2010 as 

read together with Rule 5 (1) (a), the Chancellor of 

the University of Dar es Salaam, H. E. Dr. Jakaya 

Mrisho Kikwete, has appointed Prof. Stephen 

Oswald Maluka to the position of Principal of the 

Dar es Salaam University College of Education 

(DUCE) effective from 4th November 2019. 
 

 

Stephen Oswald Maluka is an Associate Professor of Public Health. He holds a 
Doctor of Philosophy in Public Health obtained at Umea University, Sweden; Master 
of Arts in Development Studies and Bachelor of Arts (Education) both obtained at the 
University of Dar es Salaam. He was promoted to associate professorship in 2019.  
 

Prof. Maluka has served in different managerial positions at the University of Dar es 

Salaam, including Acting Principal of the Dar es Salaam University College of 

Education (DUCE) until this appointment, Director of IDS (2018-2019); Coordinator of 

Master of Public Health (MPH) programme (2014-2017), Acting Director of IDS 

(2013-2014) and Coordinator of Undergraduate Studies at IDS (2011-2013). He also 

serves as Chairperson of the Board of Trustees of the Women and Youth Initiatives 

(WYI) in Tanzania.  
 

Prof. Maluka has published and provided consultancy extensively in the areas of 
Health Policy and Systems, Social Justice and Equity and Health Systems 
Governance.  
 

The University of Dar es Salaam congratulates Professor Maluka and wishes him 
best of luck in discharging his responsibilities.  
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